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Victorian Notice to Mariners 
 
The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information.  
 
1 July 2024 
Australia – Victoria 
 
No. 284(T) – 2024 
 
Local Port of Port Phillip 
 
St Kilda 
St Kilda Pier Redevelopment - Works Exclusion Zone 
 
Date: Immediate 
 
Previous Notice: No. 218(T) – 2022 is referred  
 
 
Details: Mariners are advised of works as part of the St Kilda Pier Redevelopment project, 

at approximate location (WGS84); 3751.900’S, 14457.980’E. 
 

As shown on the map below, the works area is divided into four set aside zones, 
which will be delineated by exclusion buoys and signage when active.  
 
Zone A: (yellow) Waters seaward of the St Kilda harbour breakwater within a 150 m 
radius St Kilda heritage kiosk building, following 100 m off the southern length of 
the new St Kilda Pier to a point the pier meets the shoreline, then extending north 
to the seabed below the old St Kilda Pier scheduled for demolition.  
 
Zone B: (green) The waters extending 100 m north from the St Kilda heritage kiosk 
building and bound by the marina access arm, to a point 150 m northwest to the 
breakwater. 
 
Zone C: (pink) The waters extending 100 m north of the old St Kilda Pier head 
scheduled for demolition, to the easternmost marina arm, then to the low landing 
on the old pier. 
 
Zone D: (pink) The waters approximately 100 m north from the seabed below the 
old St Kilda Pier, to the easternmost marina arm, and to the seawall bounded by 
coordinates: 37° 51.87′ S, 144° 57.95′ E 37° 51.83′ S, 144° 57.94′ E 37° 51.82′ S, 144° 
57.98′ E 37° 51.80′ S, 144° 58.23′ E 37° 51.85′ S, 144° 58.23′ E. 

 
The works will be undertaken from barges and work boats and will involve piling 
and general construction activities. 
 
Mariners are advised not to enter the Set Aside works area, and to navigate with 
caution within the vicinity of the works. 
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Relevant Law: The area has been set aside under the Port Management (Local Ports) Regulations 
2015.  Entry is prohibited to all persons excluding works vessels and staff.  

 
Charts & Publications 
Affected:  AUS 143, AUS 155, AU5SKI01 
 
Further Notice: A further Notice will be issued.  
 

 
 
If you require any further information, please contact Parks Victoria on 13 1963 
 
 
 
 
Victor Teoh 
 
Manager Regional Operations 
Southern and Maritime Region 
 
If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 
noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au. To view Notices, visit www.parks.vic.gov.au. 
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